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My summer has shown just what being a member of GFWC is all 
about.

The 125th Anniversary Rock n Roll Celebration in Memphis was a 
blast! I saw old friends, made new friends, participated in a fantas-
tic Opening Ceremony, attended programs and workshops, partied 
with my peeps, and, on behalf of all South Carolina Clubwomen, 
accepted all sorts of awards.

The last night of convention, I sat with “T”, from Massachusetts, so 
two days after getting home from Memphis, when I moved Mary 
Elaine to Cambridge, Mass., I knew the best route to take, and that 
help, if Mary Elaine ever needed it, was only an hour away. That 
definitely increased my comfort level.

But it was the rest of my summer that defines why I am a Club-
woman.

When my father had to be hospitalized two days before the June 
Executive Committee meeting, I called Janet. “Don’t worry about 
anything.” and “What do you need?” were what I heard that day, 
and for the remainder of the summer, as my father went from bad 
to worse. I heard it on the local level from my own club members, 
from district presidents and GFWC SC board members, certainly 
from the GFWC- SC Executive Committee, and on the national level 
from GFWC state presidents. The support I received, and continue 
to receive has kept me strong. As I told my youngest son, when he 
was expressing his concern over everything with which I had to 
deal this summer “Baby, over 1300 women have my back.”

Thank you all.

Caroline

Mental Health
 Matters

GFW
C-SC CARES
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State Elections Committee Report

GFWC-SC members who wish to serve on the Executive Committee must submit 
letters of nomination from their clubs to the State Elections Committee Chairman 
by December 31, 2015. Elections will be held at the 2016 Annual Convention for 
the following offices: First Vice President, Second Vice President, Secretary, Trea-
surer, Director of Junior Clubs and Director-elect of Junior Clubs.

1.	 The qualifications to serve as on officer of GFWC-SC are as follows:
2.	 Be an active member in good standing of a club with direct membership
3.	 Have been a member of GFWC-SC for three or more years
4.	 Have served as either a club president, District President, or GFWC-SC 

Chairman
5.	 Is a legal resident of South Carolina

Please mail or email letters of nomination to Laurie O’Kelly, LLOK385@aol.com, 
State Elections Chairman, 1608 Willow Creek Lane, Columbia, SC 29212, post-
marked by December 31, 2015. 

Attention Club Presidents!

The Fourth Annual Christmas Stocking Extravaganza to 
benefit our Headquarters at 1511 Laurel Street is sched-
uled for the Tuesday after Thanksgiving – December 1st 
from 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.   We appreciate the support 
of all the clubs from across the state and look forward 
to another successful event this year! Please watch for a 
packet of information that should arrive the first week of 
September.  In the packet will be information regarding 
the tickets, stockings, raffle items and sponsors.  Please 
emphasize this to all members!
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Janet Prince
GFWC-SC

President-elect

“A Proud Past and Promising Future….With Friends”
	
Fall is in the air and with school and football cranking up it is time for us to begin 
our club year!    Remember, the first meeting is always exciting because we are all so 
happy to be back together and are looking forward to a great year of serving in our 
community.  This is the perfect time to “Rake in New Members!”  So call your friends 
and invite them to your club meeting or activity and share with them the experience 
of being a GFWC-SC Clubwoman!  

To help provide you with the benefits of membership in GFWC, we have added a 
“YouTube” video to our website.  This video is of Dr. Rosemary Thomas, GFWC’s 
Chief Operating Officer, presenting a membership workshop at Florida’s Annual 
Convention in May.  I encourage you to watch the video because it is an excellent 
way to share why membership in GFWC is so important and the benefits we all re-
ceive.  It will be the best 40 minutes you can personally give to learn how we can 
truly make a difference in the lives of our local communities and state in many, many 
ways each and every day.  

The latest edition of our GFWC-SC Women in Business Directory will be available 
October 1.  If you or a member of your immediate family has a business they would 

like to add to the directory, please complete the form on our website and return to me at the address noted.  
First year is only $25 and to renew is only $15.  
	
I have enjoyed visiting with you all at your District Conferences.  Please remember, if you have any ideas that you 
would like to share about recruiting and retaining members please call on me anytime at 803-665-9667.

Love,

Janet

Where Will YOU Serve GFWC-SC in 2016-2018?

That is the question I have for each of you!  I am putting 
together my team and would love to have you on this 
journey with me.  Please go to our website and complete 
the “2016-2018 Administration Interest Form” and return 
to me by September 15th.  A brief description of the pos-
itons to be filled is also on the website, as well as a tenta-
tive 2016-2018 Calendar.

While you are on the website, be sure to vote for the 
“Your State – Your Project” GFWC Partner that you would 
like to see be a part of my President’s Special Project for 
2016-2018.  All of the partner information is on the web-
site as well as a survey where you can vote….the winner 
will be revealed at the 2016 Convention! Voting closes 
September 30th.

Calling All Club Photographers!!!

As your club year kicks off, please send photos 
of club events, projects and just being together 
to me at jhprince@aol.com.  The photos will be 
used for a special project I am working on for 
everyone to enjoy.
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Katie Moydell
GFWC-SC
Director of  

Junior Clubs

School and football and leaves, oh my!  Fall is fast approaching and I for one, am 
ready for some cooler weather.  This time of year also means it’s time for member-
ship drives!  I know many of our clubs are getting ready to welcome new members.  
Cathy Jo Canterbury gave a Junior challenge to double the size of our clubs.  This is 
a tall order but with the great Juniors we have in our state, I know this is possible!

Please put September 19 on your calendars!  Our Junior Board meeting is sched-
uled to take place at Headquarters from noon-3:00pm.  Lunch will be provided.  
We have important Junior Business to discuss including voting for our next Direc-
tor-elect of Junior Clubs.  All Junior members are welcome and I encouraged you all 
to attend.  An e-mail will go out shortly with information on our candidates.

I am excited to announce that GFWC has teamed up with St. Jude’s Children’s Re-
search Hospital as an Advocates for Children partner.  We’ll discuss ways we can 
help support this great organization as the Juniors of GFWC-SC.  I know this will be 
a great partnership.
  
If you ever have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to let me know.  
I’m looking forward to hearing about all of our new members!

In Junior Love!

Katie
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Juliet Casper
GFWC-SC

Second Vice President

GFWC announced two new partnerships at its Annual Convention held in Memphis 
in June.  The Club Manual online has been updated to include information about 
these new partners.  Under Advocates for Children, St. Jude’s Children’s Research 
Hospital, stjude.org, is a new partner.  St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital is an 
innovative leader in the way the world understands, treats, and defeats childhood 
cancer and other life-threatening diseases. St. Jude continues the vision of its found-
er, Danny Thomas, that no child is denied treatment based on race, religion, or a 
family’s ability to pay.  Under Conservation, The Nature Generation, www.NatGen.
org, is a new partner.  The Nature Generation is an environmental nonprofit that 
inspires and empowers youth to make a difference. It reaches our nation’s youth 
through innovative environmental stewardship programs in literature, science, and 
the arts. The Nature Generation enriches young people’s experiences with nature 
and outdoor projects so that as they become adults they will think about and care 
about the footprint they and their family and business make.

In addition to these new partnerships, there will be some new awards given by 
Palmetto Pride to be presented at our annual convention in April in Columbia.  In-

formation about these awards, including the report form, is available on our website.  Clubs are encouraged 
to organize litter clean-up days, plan and execute beautification projects on publicly-accessible land, and raise 
awareness about the impact of litter.

As you plan your projects for the remainder of this year, I encourage you to consider these new partners and 
awards.  See you at Winter Board in January!

GFWC 125th Anniversary/ Theme “GFWC’s 125 Plus YOU”

We will continue with the GFWC Stamps/Pins. Information re-
garding this historic event will continue in the GFWC Magazine 
articles, on the GFWC News/Notes and GFWC Facebook.

We want to know how YOU are participating in your Club, District, 
State, Region and International’s GFWC 125th activities. These re-
ports go to Sylvia Ayers, GFWC-SC 125th Anniversary Chairman 
by March 15, 2016.

The main focus will be on the following four (4) questions:

1. What should be GFWC’s most important future goal?

2. What should be YOUR most important future goal for GFWC?

3. Who is YOUR personal GFWC Hero/Heroine in YOUR Club, District, State, Region,
     and International?  WHY??

4. Which of the WHRC GFWC 125th Historic Facts means the most to YOU?  WHY??

Members will be able to go to the GFWC website to answer the four (4) questions or send them to Ivous Sisk @ ivouswfta@
comcast.net,  the Southern Region 125th Anniversary Committee Member.

Please send reports of all your activities/participation to Sylvia Ayers, 2307 Wintercrest Dr. Rock Hill, SC 29732 by March 
15, 2016, for my state report to the GFWC 125th Anniversary Committee.
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Kathie Walker
GFWC-SC
Treasurer

One…Two…Three…Important Annual Tasks for the  
Treasurer and Club President

1.  Internal Revenue Service

•	 GFWC-SC clubs are required to file annually by the 15th day of the 5th month of 		
the close of the club’s tax year, either a Form 990-N or a Form 990 return with the 		
IRS.  

•	 A Club with gross annual receipts of less than $50,000 (majority of our GFWC-SC 		
Clubs fall in this category), can file a Form 990-N, Electronic Notice Tax Exempt  Organi-
zations (commonly called E-postcard).  The website is:  http://epostcard.form990.org.  

•	 Clubs having gross annual receipts in excess of $50,000 must file the paper Form 		
990.  Due date example:  If club year end is May 31, the e-Postcard/Form 990 would be 
due October 15th.   You do not have to wait until the due date (October), you can file 
earlier, but not before the club year end (May).

 
2.  South Carolina Secretary of State Public Charity Registration

•	 All clubs must do “something” each year for the SC Secretary of State. 
•	 Either register your club with the SC Sec of State or file for an exemption.
•	 If you meet the guidelines to register, you must also submit an Annual Financial Report or your IRS Form 990, and 

your $50 filing fee.
•	 Filing deadline is within 4 ½ months of the close of your fiscal year. Additionally, every registered charitable organi-

zation must file an annual financial report with the Division of Public Charities within 4 ½ months of the close of their 
fiscal year. 

3.  South Carolina Secretary of State Raffle Registration

•	 Under the South Carolina Code of Laws §33-57-120(A), only qualified nonprofit organizations are eligible to conduct 
raffles. Generally, in order to conduct a raffle, a nonprofit organization must file an annual Raffle Registration Form 
with Division of Public Charities; an annual Financial Raffle Report (different than the Public Charities Financial Re-
port), and pay an annual $50 Raffle Registration Fee within 4 ½ months of the close of your fiscal year.

•	 Additionally, your club must be in compliance with the South Carolina Solicitation of Charitable Funds Act.  This 
means that the organization must be registered with the Secretary of State’s Division of Public Charities (see above)
and have a Public Charities ID. 

•	 There are two “official” types of raffles – exempt and non-exempt.  For a detailed explanation of the difference be-
tween “exempt” and “nonexempt” raffles and information on how to legally  conduct raffles in South Carolina, please 
see: http://www.sos.sc.gov/forms/Charities/ExemptNonexemptRaffles%20.pdf

•	 If an organization only conducts “exempt” raffles, however, it is not required to file a raffle registration.  “Exempt” 
raffles are different from “nonexempt” raffles in terms of prize limits, raffle participants, and frequency of raffle 
events.  For example, a raffle which offers a noncash prize or prizes that have been donated to the nonprofit orga-
nization, and the total value of the prizes do not exceed $500.00, is considered to be “exempt.”  The other type of 
“exempt” raffle is a fifty-fifty raffle in which tickets are sold only to members of the nonprofit organization and their 
guests, and the total proceeds of the raffle event do not exceed $950.00. 

•	 A nonprofit organization may only hold one “exempt” raffle every seven days.  If a nonprofit organization files a 
raffle registration form, then it will be eligible to conduct up to four “nonexempt” raffles each year.  Prizes offered in 
a “nonexempt” raffle cannot exceed the fair market value of $40,000.00 for an individual prize, or $250,000.00 for 
all prizes offered in a single raffle event.  A registered organization may conduct both “exempt” and “nonexempt” 
raffles.



8	   											                   www.gfwc-sc.org

2015-2016 CLUB PRESIDENTS (55) 
 
Central District (6) 
 
GFWC-SC Past President’s Club 
Federated: 1986 
JoAnn Bolchoz 
2435 Pristine View 
Charleston, SC 29414 
843-556-1606 
jbolchoz@comcast.net 
 
GFWC-LEADS Candidate Club 
Federated: 2015 
Katie Moydell 
200 Conrad Circle 
Columbia, SC 29212 
803-608-2748 
katiemoydell1020@gmail.com 
 
Junior Woman’s Club of Columbia 
Federated: 1953 
Shelli Pue 
326 Bassett Loop 
Columbia, SC  29209 
803-665-4200 
shellipue.realtor@ymail.com 
 
Palmetto Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1984 
Princa Wright 
6101 Cedar Ridge Road,  
Columbia, SC 29206 
803-787-4297 (h) 
803-960-0212 (c) 
princamcw@bellsouth.net 
 
St. Andrews Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1963 
Becky Travis 
232 Weeping Cherry Lane 
Columbia, SC  29212 
P.O. Box 3076, Irmo SC 29063 
803-732-1529 (h) 
803-463-1542 (c) 
mail@bobtravis.com 
 
Woman’s Club of Columbia (Heritage Club) 
Federated: 1944 
Ann Weldon 
5700 Lakeshore Drive 
Columbia, SC 29206 
803-445-1645 
ahw5700@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 
 

Eastern District (2) 
 
North Myrtle Beach Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1974 
Janine Lawson 
206 57th Ave, North 
North Myrtle Beach, SC  29582 
704-213-6499 
presidentnmbwc@gmail.com  
 
Grand Strand Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated: 2002 
Amanda Griste  
1569 Bluegil Dr 
Longs, SC  29568 
843-902-7890 
agriste@gmail.com 
 
Midlands District (12) 
 
Chapin Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated: 2014 
Lisa Minges 
156 Rum Gully Lane 
Chapin, SC 29036 
803-348-7080 (c) 
lminges@earthlinknet 
 
Chapin Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1971 
Suzanne Carswell 
155 Water Links Drive 
Chapin, SC 29036 
803-932-7698 (h) 
803-397-9767 (c) 
suzannec@sc.rr.com 
 
GFWC Saxe Gotha Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1972 
Lynn Cleckler 
711 Cherokee Trail 
Lexington, SC  29072 
803-359-3389 (h) 803-753-3365 (w) 
LCleckler@McNair.net 
 
Junior Woman’s Club of Lake Murray 
Federated: 2012 
Sara Bonner 
132 Dunleith Way 
Irmo, SC  29063 
803-807-3911 
saralesliebonner@gmail.com 
 
Junior WC of Lexington 
Federated:1988 
Angela Rewis 
1414 Bombing Range Road 
Gilbert, SC 29054 
803-808-5652 
angelarewis@gmail.com 
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Lake Murray-Irmo Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1960 
Peggy Grillot 
304 Crosscreek Court 
Columbia, SC  29212 
803-237-7297 (c) 
pgrillot@sc.rr.com 
 
Lexington Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1958 
Sylvia Clyburn 
158 Wilmont Drive 
Lexington, SC 29072 
803-520-4444 (h) 
864-590-3101 (c) 
sclyburn@yahoo.com 
 
The Woman’s Club of Cayce 
Federated: 1937 
Kay Hutchinson 
920 Karlaney Ave. 
Cayce, SC  29033 
803-546-2121 
tigershutch@gmail.com 
 
Woman’s Club of the Midlands 
Federated: 1955 
Janet Prince 
1550 McSwain Dr. 
W. Columbia, SC  29169 
803-796-8777 (h) 
803-665-9667 (c)  
jhprince@aol.com 
 
Woman’s Club of West Columbia 
Federated: 1906 
Georgia Heise  
109 Kimeric Ct 
W. Columbia, SC  29169 
803-445-1127 
georgiaheise@att.net 
 
Woman’s Society of Batesburg-Leesville 
Federated: 1955 
Lois Black 
225 Bobcat Road 
Leesville, SC  29070 
803-532-5469 (h) 
803-532-4819 (w) 
loisblack@sc.rr.com 
 
Sandy Run Woman’s Club 
Federated:  
Margaret Taylor 
1628 Old State Rd. 
Gaston, SC  29053 
803-794-7550 
hildawynn1606@gmail.com 
*no email for pres. Hilda is treas. 

North Central District (7) 
 
Junior Woman’s Club of Rock Hill 
Federated: 1955 
Misty Konow 
302 Kirkstone Lane 
Rock Hill, SC  29732 
803-524-8072 
somethingaboutmisty@gmail.com 
 
The Perihelion Book Club (Heritage Club) 
Federated: 1898 
Frances Rouse 
1507 Billess Court 
Rock Hill, SC 29732 
803-980-2636 
mjrouse@comporium.net 
 
Woman’s Club of Fort Mill  
Federated: 1951 
Donna Lentell 
9071 Tulagi Ct 
Tega Cay, SC  29708 
PO Box 746, Fort Mill, SC 29716 
803-547-7710 (h) 
803-984-0370 (c) 
dlentell@gmail.com 
 
Woman’s Club of Rock Hill 
Federated: 1942 
Vicky Goodbar 
1932 Cavendale Dr 
Rock Hill, SC  29732 
803-366-9027 (h) 803-517-0488 (c) 
vrgood@comporium.net 
Clubhouse: 607 Aiken Avenue 
P.O. Box 3302 
Rock Hill, South Carolina 29732 

(803) 328-8888 
 
Winnsboro Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1919 
Janice Bartell 
245 Hunstanton Drive 
Winnsboro, SC 29180  
803-635-5426 
janice.bartell@yahoo.com 
 
GFWC-York County Woman’s Club 
Federated: 2010 
Linda Grant 
622 Hanover Ct. 
Rock Hill, SC 29732 
803-366-6034 
803-322-8080 
blgrant@comporium.net 
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Over the Teacups (Heritage) 
Federated: 1898 
Beth Pierce 
898 Myrtle Drive 
Rock Hill, SC 29730 
803-324-3845 
sepierce@comporium.net 
 
Northern District (7) 
 
GFWC Jubilee Club 
Federated: 1973 
Mary Vann 
145 Wedgewood Place 
Spartanburg, SC  29302 
864-583-8866 (h) 
864-316-3249 (c) 
mebv630@bellsouth.net 
 
GFWC Renaissance Woman’s Club 
Federated: 2003 
Karen Pack 
144 Hogan Circle 
Inman, SC  29349 
864-473-1942 (h) 
KDPack@Spart7.org 
 
Upstate Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1993 
Kristin Decker 
8 Southfield Drive 
Simpsonville, SC  29607 
864-918-6418 
K_decker@bellsouth.net 
 
Clinton Federated Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1975 
Susan Young 
201 Chestnut St. 
Clinton, SC  29325 
864-833-1509 
jamesmyoung@bellsouth.net 
 
GFWC Hillcrest Juniorettes Club 
Hillcrest High School 
Federated: 2006 
Kit Malcolm, Advisor 
3665 S. Industrial Drive 
Simpsonville, SC 29681 
864-355-3531 
kmalcolm@greenville.k12.sc.us 
 
GFWC-Women’s Club of Greenville 
Federated: 2014 
Deb Peabody 
115 Crescent Avenue 
Greenville, SC 29605 
864-325-2428 
peabodydeb@me.com 
 

Golden Strip GFWC 
Federated: 2013 
Carol Walters 
308 Weatherstone Lane 
Simpsonville, SC  29680 
864-963-9369 
waltersbc@frontier.com 
 
Northwestern District (9) 
 
Easley Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1958 
Kelli M Burnett    
104 Dover Close 
Easley, SC  29640 
864-859-1196 (h) 
864-884-5773 (c) 
kellimburnett@gmail.com 
 
GFWC-Foothills Woman’s Club 
Federated: 2005 
Mary Tessendoft 
105 Catawbah Road 
Clemson, SC 29631 
864-653-7951 
Marytessendorf@gmail.com 
 
Golden Corner Woman’s Society 
Federated: 2002 
Donna Alexander 
1448 Blue Ridge Blvd. 
Seneca, SC  29672 
864-985-5544 
donna@OconeeFenceSC.com 
 
Seneca Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1973 
Jennifer Tonkin 
15109 Beacon Ridge Drive 
Seneca, SC  29678 
864-324-1681 
jtonkin@clemson.edu 
 
Walhalla Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated: 2000 
Emily Roberts 
111 Lakeside Dr. 
Walhalla, SC  29691 
864-237-1316 
Eroberts412@gmail.com 
 
Walhalla Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1977 
Jeanie Phillips 
1406 Falcons Drive 
Walhalla, SC  29691 
864-638-5655 (h)  864-723-5988 (c) 
Jeanie@scpadgett.com 
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Woman’s Club of Easley 
Federated: 1926 
Eleanor Swillen 
110 Taxiway Avenue 
Easley, SC  29640 
864-859-3440(h)  864-421-3546(c) 
lnrswill@charter.net 
 
The Paul Hayne Circle (Heritage Club) 
Federated: 1898 
Sandra Mattox 
1005 S. Greenwich Drive 
Walhalla, SC 29691 
864-710-3302 (c) 
sandramattox@gmail.com 
 
Once-A-Week Club (Heritage Club) 
Federated: 1898 
Nora “Roochie” Field 
518 W. North 4th Street 
Seneca, SC 29678 
864-985-1835 
lallarookh@mindspring.com 
 
Southern District (6) 
 
Charleston Federation of Women’s Clubs 
Federated: 1899 
Michele Hood 
313 Lapwing Lane 
Mt. Pleasant, SC  29464 
843-810-6489 
micheleh0313@aol.com 
 
Charleston Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1966 
Raechel Attaway Smith 
1042 Hunters Trace 
Mt. Pleasant, SC 29464 
843-847-1523 
Attaway.raechel@gmail.com 
 
Edisto Woman’s Club (Associate Club) 
Federated: 2011 
Glenda Pate 
8891 Palmetto Road 
Edisto Island, SC 29438 
843-869-0309 
gcpate@comcast.net 
 
Woman’s Club of Charleston 
Federated: 1968 
Ruthie Taylor 
919 N. Shem Drive 
Mt. Pleasant, SC  29464 
843-654-9632 
Ruthietaylor9632@gmail.com 
 
 
 

St. George Woman’s Guild 
Federated: 1970 
Ann Bailey 
224 Country Club 
St. George, SC  29477 
843-563-2441 (h) 
843-560-2632 (c) 
bgeorgeh@bellsouth.net 
 
GFWC Woman’s League of the Lowcountry 
Federated: 2015 
Anne Redlus 
712 Freshwater Lane 
Bluffton, SC  29909 
843-705-6373 (h) 
anneredlus@gmail.com 
 
Western District (6) 
 
Aiken Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1965 
Mallory Holley 
546 Holley Haven Drive 
Aiken, SC 29803 
757-739-4432 
malloryholley@gmail.com 
 
Aiken Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1975 
Billie Chartier 
100 Spring Oak Ln 
N. Augusta, SC  29841 
803-819-0265 (h) 
803-640-6507 (c) 
chartier@comcast.net 
 
Belvedere Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1955 
Mary Tipton 
106 Maple Street 
Warrenville, SC  29851 
803-380-9028 (h) 
803-507-7268 (c)  
mtipton@gru.edu 
 
Sand River Woman’s Club 
Federated: 1983 
Mary Lou Wallace 
110 Idlewild Drive 
Aiken, SC  29803 
803-649-6116 (h) 803-270-1392 (c) 
marylwal@bellsouth.net 
 
Woman’s Study Club of Ridge Spring 
Federated: 1975 
Alma Holston 
1006 W. Main Street 
Ridge Spring, SC  29129 
803-685-7349 
AHHRGH@pbtcomm.net 
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Woman’s Club of Wagener 
Federated: 1975 
LeMyra Young 
PO Box 46 
(Physical address: 358 Ernest Johnson Road) 
Wagener, SC  29164 
803-564-5588 (h) 
803-507-4826 (c) 
lemyra@comporium.net 
 
Members at Large (2) 
 
Midge Burgess 
311 Pebblebranch Drive 
Chapin, SC 29036 
803-932-7548 (h) 
803-206-0763 (c) 
Middav81@gmail.com 
 
Susie Childress 
7033 Glengarry Drive 
Columbia, SC  29209 
803-776-8567 (h) 
803-960-6173 (c) 
gma2sophia@gmail.com 
 

THE WOMAN'S CLUB OF COLUMBIA HONORS  
JAN W. HADWIN FOR 60 YEARS OF SERVICE TO GFWC.

The Woman's Club of Columbia honored Jan at a luncheon at 
Nonnah's in the Vista,for her dedicated service to GFWC and 
her community.

"Jan has  a wealth of knowledge about the General Federation 
of Women's Clubs and especially the Woman's Club of Colum-
bia" said Carolyn Donges, a past president. "She embodies the 
goal of the Woman's Club of Columbia by being involved, tak-
ing action, and giving service. Jan is dedicated to community 
improvement  by touching the lives of others through her vol-
unteer service. She is a lady of dignity, beauty, and service she 
added.

Jan started her journey as a GFWC club woman in 1955 when 
she joined the Charlotte( N.C). Junior Woman's Club and trans-
ferring to The Junior Woman's Club of Columbia in 1959. She 
has held many positions in GFWC-SC, serving as department 
chairman for both juniors and general. Jan served as GFWC-SC 
treasurer and recording secretary, president of The Junior 
Woman's Club of Columbia 1968-69; Palmetto Woman's club 
twice and The Woman's Club of Columbia 1998-2000. She has 
served on the GFWC-SC headquarters committee since 1996 
and has been actively involved in the upkeep and maintenance 
of the Sims-Stackhouse Mansion.

The tribute from the membership, at the luncheon, 
was the latest in significant recognition Jan has re-
ceived through the years for her leadership and con-
tributions.

In 2010, she was awarded the Order of the Palmetto, 
the state's highest civilian award for service. In 2011 
she represented GFWC-SC as a candidate for the pres-
tigious GFWC Jennie Award.

Jan has been active in the South Carolina Foster Care 
Review Board for 9 years, the Service Corp of Retired 
Executives, The International ATHENA Foundation, the 
John C. Stennis Center for Southern Women in Public 
Service the Executives Club of the Midlands and many 
other boards. 

In addition to her record of community service, she had a dis-
tinguished 30 year banking career, serving as Vice President of 
Standard Federal and retiring in 1995 from the National Bank 
of S.C. which acquired Standard Federal.   

A native of Pennsylvania, Jan is a graduate of Penn State Uni-
versity. She has two children Jeffrey S. Hadwin and Jadona 
Rowell, two grandchildren  Nicholas and Jana Rowell.    

THE WOMAN'S CLUB OF COLUMBIA 
HONORS  

JAN W. HADWIN FOR 60 YEARS OF
 SERVICE TO GFWC
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                                                                                                                   Billie Chartier, Aiken Woman’s Club - Short Story                                                                                                                     
“My Shoes”

Dear Audrey,

     Our first blessing as a family was your birth in 1998.  You were so small, so beautiful, and our little angel.   You were ours 
to protect and to love unconditionally. We had just started to get to know each other when a massive stroke tried to take 
you away from us.  But God was watching over you, helping the doctors as they preformed a miracle.  We were able to take 
you home two weeks later.  We had no idea what was in store for us in the years to come.  You taught us a lot in our short 
time together.  Fourteen years wasn’t enough but we feel blessed to have had each and every day.  My favorite moments 
are ones where you would say something when no one was expecting it.  I would like to share one of those cherished mo-
ments with you.  One I will remember forever and will share with everyone who will listen to how you touched our lives 
and taught us an important lesson about paying attention.

     It was December 2012 and we were going to go see the lights at “Lights of the South” in Appling, Georgia.  This had 
become a favorite family tradition we started after the birth of your youngest sister.  Your Dad and I were always amazed 
at how the lights hypnotized you from the moment we got there to the moment we left.  We would all get in a wagon and 
enjoy our hayride knowing how excited all of you would become seeing what was new from one year to the next.  Your Dad 
and I loved to watch how you reacted to being in the middle of something so beautiful.  Your eyes would get bigger and 
bigger as you would take everything in and we  would pass through the covered bridge and the swan by the lake.

     On that night when it came time to get ready, I told your Dad I needed to adjust the straps on your wheelchair.  I walked 
into your room carrying your coat, shoes and blanket.  I laid all of your things down on the bed and began adjusting the 
straps on your wheelchair.   This way you could fit in the chair comfortably with your heavy coat on.  It was cold outside 
and I wanted to make sure you stayed warm. I raised you up and put you into your heavy coat.  After putting your coat on 
I put you in the wheelchair and buckled the straps.  I was so happy with myself because I adjusted the straps perfectly.   
You fit in it comfortably and on my first try.  I did not know what excited me more, going to see the lights or getting your 
chair adjusted with no complications.  Then, I picked up the tray and put it on the arms of your chair and wrapped the 
straps around the armrests.  I turned around and picked up your blanket, got behind you and started to push you out into 
the living room.  That is when it happened; the moment you took my breath away; the moment you mademe feel as if my 
heart was going to burst with joy.  You, my beautiful girl, looked up at me and said the words “ MY SHUUES”.   I remember 
looking at you in disbelief and then looking down at your feet.  It was only then that I realized I had not put your shoes  on 
your feet.  I yelled for your Dad and he came running to your room.

     At first he thought something was wrong, that you had gotten sick or that we had fallen.   His first words were, “What’s 
wrong?”  In that moment nothing was wrong, just the opposite everything was right, NO, EVEN BETTER, IT WAS PERFECT.  
I told him about the glorious moment we just shared and the words you just said to me.  With tears in our eyes and smiles 
on our faces we started high fiving each other, hugging, laughing and, of course, praising you for your words of wisdom.  
Your sisters were laughing and praising you as well.

     It was then we realized just how much you did understand.  I remember telling your Dad and sisters you were telling 
me “Mom, it is cold outside and I would appreciate it if you put my shoes on my feet so they do not get cold.”

     That was the last time I ever heard your beautiful angelic voice.  Little did we know that only two months later on Feb-
ruary 3, 2013 our family and friends would gather to say goodbye to our beautiful daughter.  Audrey you had a smile that 
would brighten up anyone’s day.  A smile from you was worth every teardrop shed for you.

     That December day, your voice and those two simple words will be forever in my heart and my memory.  You see that 
was the best gift any parent could ever ask for and I consider it the best Christmas gift I received that year.  You will forev-
er be our gift, our first family blessing.  You taught us so much more than we learned from any teacher we had in school.  
Thank you, our precious daughter, for your unconditional love, patience and your beautiful voice.  A gift I will recall until 
we meet again in heaven.
  
Love, 
Mom
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MEDICINE BOTTLES FOR MALAWI, a new statewide project for International Outreach, was announced at Sum-
mer Board. All clubs are challenged to participate and save your one-month and three-month prescription bot-
tles and small over-the-counter pill bottles (please do not send larger vitamin/pain reliever containers).  As need-
ed (time is not critical, there are shipments going to Malawi regularly), record the number of bottles, pack them 
and ship them in the most cost-effective way (one-month bottles should fit inside wide mouth three-month bot-
tles) to:  Malawi Project 3314 Van Tassel Drive Indianapolis, IN 46240    To learn more about The Malawi Project 
and the country and people of Malawi: www.malawiproject.org  www.flickr.com/photos/malawiproject  www.
malawiproject.blogspot.com Questions?  Suzanne Carswell, International Outreach Chair suzannec@sc.rr.com 
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GFWC-SC Headquarters ~ Have you joined the 1511 Society this year? 

Support HQ with your annual contribution of $15.11, 151.11, or $1,511.00

DATES TO REMEMBER

DISTRICT CONFERENCES
Northwestern - September 13

Northern - September 19

October 22 - 25
GFWC Southern Region

Pedido Beach Resort, Orange Beach

2016
Janaury 8 - 9
Winter Board

February 26
GFWC-SC Leads

April 21 - 23
GFWC-SC Annual Convention


